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Good morning Burlington Shag Club--December 1, 2016--today I write my last 
letter to you as your President. It has been a wonderful six years filled with so 
many terrific memories. Memories I will treasure the remainder of my life. As I
sit here writing this letter, it is hard to believe six years has gone by so quickly.

As a prior president of five years way back in the 80's, coming back was so different. So 
much had changed, people had come and gone, but I soon realized what had been the 
reason we started this club had not changed. The love for our music, the love for our 
dance, and the need to belong and share fellowship was ever present. I remember walking 
into that first business meeting feeling so lost and so insecure. I will be honest, the first 
months were tuff, but then two guardian angels stepped up to guide me along. Please let 
me thank Evelyn Turner and Gail Jordan who stuck by me and helped me figure out what to 
do next. I love and appreciate you girls .

I am so proud of our club and the reputation we have in the shag world and especially in 
our community. Together we have helped many people and created an environment that 
allows people from all walks of life to gather each Friday night. There are so many others I 
want to thank, all the members who helped me by serving on a committee, worked on a 
project, attended many meetings, help set up or take down, take a turn on a serving line, 
work a door, sell tickets, sell t shirts, be in a parade, and those who, when my name 
appeared on their caller ID, did accept my call. Thanks for your patience and for your 
forgiveness when I made mistakes. IF I was successful at all, it was because of each of you.

Lastly I want to thank our Showtime Family. I remember the day I learned our home of 20 
years was being closed to us. I left that meeting as low as I could be, where to go, what to 
do? From despair came hope as I walked in the door at Country Club Lanes. The moment I 
opened the doors to Showtime Lounge, I knew this was our new home. What I did not 
know was the most wonderful family possible also came along with this new home. Thank 
you Robin, Tony, Kelle, Luke, Niki, Stephanie, and Annette for putting up with me, for 
allowing me to feel so welcome and especially the opportunity to know each of you. I love 
each of you with all my heart.

Now I step down and welcome Jack as your new leader. Jack is an excellent choice and a 
man I respect. Together you will continue to make our club a shining star and a safe place 
for shaggers to gather.

In closing, I wish you a wonderful Christmas and a New Year filled with love and 
peace. Continue to support this club, remember our members who have difficulties and 
sickness, and never forget you are loved by me. Thanks for allowing me to serve as your 
leader. NOW GO AND DO WELL. May God bless and keep you.

Joan
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NOVEMBER BUSINESS MEETING

CALL TO ORDER: Kurt Lankford ~ Meeting was called to order at 7:08 pm and a quorum was declared.

WELCOME: Joan Kimbro, President ~ Welcome to the November BSC Business Meeting 

SECRETARY’S REPORT: Jan Kyaw Burwell ~ A thank you note received from The Watt Parker family was shared thanking 
our club family for cards and prayers when his mother passed away. A motion to accept the October minutes was made 
by Janice McSherry and seconded by Lorna Shively. November/December birthdays were announced.

TREASURER’S REPORT: Amy Crawford ~ Balances, deposits and expenses of club accounts were shared. A motion to 
accept the report was made by Danny Edwards and seconded by Cindy Swiggett.

BOD MEETING:  Lucy Duvall ~ Next board meeting, December 5th, newly elected board members will be invited to 
attend. 

SUNSHINE REPORT: Debbie Burnham ~ (see list in newsletter)

SOS CARDS: Edith Loy ~ 2017 SOS cards are available, $30. These would make great stocking stuffers! {hint}

SPECIAL OLYMPICS GOLF TOURNAMENT (2017): Evelyn Turner ~ September 30, Indian Valley Golf Course
FUN GOLF TOUNAMENT – Defer decision until January/February meeting for possible Spring date

VALENTINE DANCE: Janice McSherry ~ Hospice was voted to be our charity by a 39 to 1 vote. A motion to accept this 
charity was made by Cindy Swiggett and seconded by Gail Copland. 

DANVILLE SHAG CLUB: Meet the Area Shag Clubs Party, November 19, Saturday, 7-11 pm, Pepsi Building, DJ Mike 
Harding, $10 admission, food, 50/50, Chinese Auction

NEW YEAR’S EVE PARTY: Evelyn Turner, Chair ~ December 31st, Saturday. Snacks, hats and noise makers will be 
provided, 50/50, Rick Turner-DJ. Breakfast will be served at 12:15 am with your $5 advanced ticket. Get your ticket at 
club on Friday nights between now and then.

CAROLINA LADIES BASKETBALL GAME: Sharon Finch ~ January 8, 1:30 pm. (Cut off Jan. 1) See Jan Kyaw Burwell or Joan 
Kimbro, if interested in going to dance. If you plan to dance, it is free admission to game. Join the FUN!

BOWLING TOURNAMENT: Evelyn Turner ~ Good time was had by all! Door prizes were presented for winning team, 
losing team, tallest bowler, shortest bowler. Winning team ~ Amber Allen, Dianne Neese, Keith McDole. 
CONGRATULATIONS! Check out pics on the Shag Club Facebook page. $163 was raised for club!

CHRISTMAS PARTY: Lucy and Allen Duvall, Co-Chairs ~ December 10th, Saturday, 7:00-midnight. Doors open at 6:30, 
Dinner 7:30-8:30. December 2nd – cut off to purchase tickets in order to eat.

VETERAN’S DAY PARADE: Kurt Lankford ~ Our club had the following Veterans participate in the Graham parade ~ Kurt 
Lankford, Lee Neese, Joe Davis, Larry Jordan and Allen DuVall. THANK YOU ALL FOR YOUR SERVICE!!!

ANNOUNCE ELECTION WINNERS: Dianne Neese ~ Newly elected 2017 Officers ~ Jack Oakley–President,  Cindy Swiggett-
Vice President,  Jan Kyaw Burwell–Secretary, Amy Crawford–Treasurer, Kurt Lankford–Sargent-At-Arms and Board 
Members ~ Rick Burnham and Janice McSherry

HOF RECOGNITION: Lorna Shively ~ Congratulations to DIANNE NEESE our 2017 Hall of Fame recipient!

Evelyn Turner expressed special thanks to JOAN KIMBRO for the excellent job she did as President of the BSC for the last 
6 years and her involvement since the inception of the BSC 30 years ago! Joan received a standing ovation and was 
honored with an appreciation/thank you party afterwards! Joan, tearfully, thanked all for their love and support!

50/50: Jake Caviness won…again! Members Present: 45 Meeting Adjourned: 8:00 pm 
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SUNSHINE NEWS – December
• Allen Duvall’s father had a stroke.  He has some issues on his left 

side. Please keep him in your prayers and remember Allen and 
Lucy as they do all they can to help in his recovery.

• So sad to hear of Eddie Fitch’s passing October 28th after a long 
struggle with heart issues. Please keep Sharon in your thoughts 
and prayers

• Alice Isley’s mother passed away this past month. Please 
remember Alice and family in your thoughts and prayers.

• Gail Copeland’s mother passed away. Please let Gail know how 
very sorry we are for her lost.

• Lynda Justice had back surgery and is now home re-cooperating.
• Bob White passed away today, November 17, 2015 at 5:15. Bob’s 

mother Agnes passed away today at 1:15.  

Please continue to remember these members in your 
thoughts and prayers.

The Board of Directors met Monday night, November 

7th at Country Club Lanes. The financial fitness of the 

BSC was discussed.  Also, it was agreed that the new 

Board of Directors will meet with the outgoing Board 

at the December meeting. 

Lucy Duval

Jake Caviness  12/4
Brenda Smith 12/4
Carol Pettigrew 12/5
Robin Greer 12/8
Victor Pate 12/8
Dace Crawford 12/10
Robin Moore 12/10
Janice Butler 12/13
Chris Cioccia 12/14
Kelle Coble 12/15
Judy Satterfield 12/16
Watt Parker 12/19
Betty Caviness 12/26
Jo Meyers 12/27
Danny Edwards 12/28
Randy Graham 12/31
Alice Isley 12/31

Robin Bridges 1/2
Dawn Lewis 1/11
Rena Davis 1/12
Joan Kimbro 1/13
Judy Smith 1/13
Mary Ann Lynch 1/14
Gail Paschall 1/14
Danny Shelton 1/14
Joanne Pate 1/20
Andrea Loy 1/21
Pam McHone 1/21
Kenny Warren 1/21
Louise Flanigan 1/23
C.B. Kimbro 1/23
Robin Valenzuela 1/24
Lisa Warren 1/24
Chigger Woods 1/24
Scott Ursery 1/27
Amy Crawford 1/31
Tony Valenzuela 1/31
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Bowling Awards
Winning Team Winners 
Dianne Neese
Amber Allen
Keith McDole
Random Team Winners 
Allen DuVall
Debra Jaggers
Betty Honeycutt
Losing Team Winners 
Jack Oakley
Robin Moore
C.B. Kimbro
Tallest player ~ Tommy Robertson
Shortest player ~ Steve

4 Attachments

1.9 MB

1.9 MB



Friday Night DJs 
Showtime Lounge
12/2 Roy Childress
12/9 Rick Burnham
12/16 Eldridge Meeler
12/23 Ron Russ
12/30 John Williford
1/6 Mike Harding
1/13 Rick Burnham
1/20 Walker Guthrie
1/27 Chigger Woods

Deadline for the January 

issue of the Shag Rag is 

December  27th.

Sharon Finch has delivered an invitation to dance at UNC 
Basketball game on Jan. 8, 2017. If you plan to be there, 
please arrive no later than 1:30 p.m.

Also, we will need to provide Sharon a list of attendees. If 
you plan to go, please send me your name and cell phone 
number and I will assemble the list and send to Sharon





December 2: BSC "Shag Night" from 8:00 PM - 12:00...........DJ is Roy Childress

December 9: BSC "Shag Night" from 8:00 PM - 12:00...........DJ is Rick Burnham

December 10: Burlington Shag Club 2016 Christmas Party 7 -12 – Dinner served 7:30 – 8:30.

December 16: BSC "Shag Night" from 8:00 PM - 12:00...........DJ is Eldridge Meeler

December 23: BSC "Shag Night" from 8:00 PM - 12:00...........DJ is Ron Russ

December 25: MERRY CHRISTMAS EVERYONE!

December 30: BSC "Shag Night" from 8:00 PM - 12:00...........DJ is John Williford

December 31; New Year’s Eve Party 8:00 PM – 1:00 AM …….DJ is Rick Turner

Burlington Shag Club
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Burlington, NC 27216-1174
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